


March=Spring!

Along with March Madness comes the transitional month of weather.  It’s almost guaranteed it will snow and a few days later be 70 degrees.  That’s Indiana!  All right, enough about weather and more about the news.

Apparatus Issues
As you probably already know, the aerial bid was recently awarded to KME, Inc.  If all goes well, the new 102’ aerial-platform should be built in about 10 months.  Along with this bid was all the miscellaneous equipment needed to complete our specialized rescue projects and keep us in tune with the new OSHA regulations.  This equipment will be purchased in phases over the coming months.  The committee recently traveled to Pennsylvania to see the plant and review the plans.  Everything is going as planned so far.  Delivery is expected sometime in December or early January of 2000.

The generator on the Tactical Unit is back in-service.  It was out of service awaiting a part.  Also, the David

Clarke Headset system has been installed and should be used while responding on runs.

It was agreed upon at the last staff meeting that beginning next December the pump and tank on the Grass Rig will be winterized and stored for the winter.  This will protect the equipment as well as give us another 4x4 utility vehicle to use to haul frozen hose, etc.  The pump and tank will be placed back in the truck in March.  It is currently in the truck, but not hooked up.  It was to go into storage, but it was unable to placed due to the wet ground and the fear of yard damage.

The Q-Siren on Rescue 51 has been fixed.  If it goes out again, check the low side strobes (they are on the same circuit).  At least you’ll know if it’s an electrical problem or not.

Compartment heaters are being installed on both engines and the tanker.  The EMS equipment will be moved to these cabinets to eliminate the risk of an injury trying to move the equipment out of the cab.  The heaters will be there to keep the equipment from getting cold. (just in case you didn’t already assume that)

Once the EMS equipment is moved out of the cabs, there will be more room again for the fifth seat.  This topic was discussed at the last staff meeting but tabled until the arrival of the aerial.  This is because we do not have enough spare airpacks now, but will when the truck arrives.

See the memo posted regarding the responsibility of PMT on fire runs.  Also, the ambulance will respond non-emergent on alarms but emergent on reported fires.

Station Issues
The Station 52 remodel is still continuing along.  The countertops, tile, bathrooms, and carpet have all been installed.  Besides some repairs from the water damage (from the ice and snow), the only major part left is painting of the bay and some finish work.  All of which should be completed this month.

I will reprint the following excerpt from last month’s newsletter since it is important:

As a side note in regards to the new tile floors at Station 52, the care of them is very simple. 

Simply use water!!! NO bleach, NO Simple Green, NO WAXES or polishes, or any other chemicals!!  The chemicals only harm the finish of the tile.  You can however use some vinegar in the water to help sanitize the tile.  They (the tile installers) recommend you use 1 cup of vinegar to each 5 gallons of water.  And this it. I told you it was simple! 

Training Issues

The Special Operations Division is considering a “Tactical Rescue Team”.  This would be a central core of individuals who would be trained in all aspects of the department’s specialized rescue equipment.  These individuals would in turn serve as team leaders for on scene incidents as well as help train the rest of the department to the basic level.  If you have any comments or suggestions on this idea, please direct those to Lieutenant Abel.

The training division has put together a trial training schedule starting March 1st.  The schedule has training each day Monday thru Thursday at 1300 and 1900.  Each month’s trainings will be pre-assigned and posted on a schedule along with the personnel schedule.  If this new schedule is successful, it will be recommended for permanent implementation.

The live training burn buildings are on schedule and awaiting asbestos testing.  As soon as the testing comes back, we’ll be working these burns into our training schedule.

General Operations

By:  Division Chief Pell

At one of the last staff meetings, there were two safety issues that were addressed.  This is just a reminder to everyone to be aware of the potential problems and try to correct them before there is an injury.  The first safety issue deals with the accountability system.  Accountability tags are still not being placed on the apparatus at the beginning of the run or being removed at the end of the shift.  On runs I have found tags missing from the apparatus.  I have also found tags on the apparatus of people that are not on the run.  We need to use the accountability tags appropriately in order to maintain a safe fireground.  The second safety issue deals with “racing” to the apparatus when a run is dispatched.  I know this topic was mentioned in last month’s newsletter, but it bears repeating.  It seems that people are doing this in order to be the first out of the bay.  This practice is unsafe and unnecessary.  The engines are to be first out of the bay on fire runs followed by the tanker or rescue.  Ambulances will follow the fire apparatus on fire runs.  On EMS calls it would be appropriate for the ambulances to respond first.  Make sure that the chauffeurs are aware who will be leaving the bay first so there is no confusion when we get a run.  Please see an officer if you have any questions.

On March 1st, the Chief and Kim will no longer be employed by the White River Twp Vol Fire Dept, but instead be employed by the fire district.  What does this mean to you?  Probably nothing.  You will most likely notice no change in operations or the way things are handled.  There have been some housekeeping changes administratively, but that’s about it.  If you have any questions, feel free to ask any officer.

Also on March 1st, the department will hold a special meeting of the members of the volunteer corporation.  This meeting is to provide input for the current board of directors to choose a new president.  As you may know, with Chief Dutton no longer employed by the volunteer fire department, he can no longer hold the position of president.  So, according to our current by-laws, a new president is to be chosen by the current board.

Once again, if you make a schedule change, be sure to fill out a shift exchange form.  Effective immediately, the time cards are being checked against the schedule.  Should there be a discrepancy, the schedule wins.

This year’s Awards Banquet was held on Saturday, February 6th and again was a fantastic time.  Congratulations to Jeff Smith for being awarded Employee of the Year and to Lieutenant Joe Marsh for being named Officer of the Year!  Also, thanks to all of those who worked behind the scenes and to Kim for all the hard work in planning of the event.

Paramedics:  Be sure to read the memo from the Chief’s office regarding the paramedic stipend.  It has been posted at both stations on the memo board.  The final revisions have been posted.

Division Chief Brown reminds everyone to be careful what is said and to whom during and after a fire, especially if it suspicious in nature.

Along the same lines, with all of the arson activity over the past year or so, be very aware of your surroundings when on a working incident.  This holds especially true if you are one of the first arriving personnel.  For example, take note of doors, windows, flame color, smoke exits, footprints, or anything out of the ordinary, just to name a few.

Should there be a surplus of ’98 Build Indiana Fund money, it will be used to purchase new high-quality tables and chairs for the classroom at Station 52.

As a reminder, when you are on station, you are considered “on duty” whether you are or not.  This goes for crew duties, appearance (the neat and clean part), conduct, and compliance with all department policies and regulations as well.

If you haven’t already noticed, there have been some changes in the duty schedule.  The positions of Chauffeur and Paramedic have been eliminated.  Now, there is an officer (house officer) and two firefighter positions.  It will be up to the house officer each day to make his/her assignments at the station for the day.  See the memo posted at the schedule cabinet for more details.

We now have a logbook at each station specifically for recording dispatch problems.  If you experience a difficulty on a run with dispatch, use this vehicle for handling it.  There is an instruction sheet included in the book.

The new turnout gear has been ordered and is due to arrive sometime in April.

Computer Corner

Reports are looking good this month.  No major delinquents!!  

Good news and bad news!  The good news is that our “live” connection worked between the two stations.  The bad news is that it was painfully slow, as originally feared.  So, in order to continue to use our existing equipment, but still improve our current setup, we set out on plan B.  Plan B involves a modification of our automatic file transfers.  We still have the live phone line between the two stations and the routers, so all we had to do was tell the computers to talk to each other over the routers.  So we did that and as a result, we now have file transfers twice per day that are a little more reliable than before.  The ultimate goal is to have a dedicated file server at Station 52 and have it update at both stations every half hour or so.

Remember, if you have only victims of an accident (uninjured) and you give out accident cards, you do not need to do an EMS report, only a fire report.  If you someone who is injured, then they are a patient requiring an EMS report.  If you have any questions on this, see Lieutenant Settles.

Also, be sure to print out every report.  There will be a locked paperwork box added to each station that you can drop your printed copy into.  This will assure that reports are being accounted for and not lost in the shuffle between the stations.

Please read the memo regarding ZERO TOLERANCE and the Internet.  Essentially, it says if you’re going to use the Internet on a department computer, it’s for business and professional use only.  No downloading of inappropriate material under any circumstances!

Did you know……..

· The smartest dog is the Scottish Border Collie and the dumbest is the Afghan hound?

· The Hawaiian alphabet has only 12 letters?

Did you Notice?

-  The White Castle on 135 is now open!!!!! Yoohoo!

- The new Dog-N-Suds taking shape at 135 and Fry Road?  I hope it’s big enough to fit a fire truck.

LOOKING BACK……… 5 & 10 YEARS…..

I still couldn’t find the diaries I use to obtain this information, so I’ll have to skip again this month. Sorry.

Birthdays for March:
Unavailable due to problems with FireHouse software.  (No further comments.)
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